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Letter from Mrs Frey 

 

Dear Families,  

The summer term is always one of the busiest of the year and the first half of this one has been full 

of opportunities, experiences and learning for the children. From crown parades to SATs to our 

incredible Malvern garden, there has been so much going on. 

It has also been lovely to see the weather improving and the children spending more time outside 

not only playing but learning too. We are extremely fortunate to be based in an area of outstanding 

natural beauty and I know that during the summer months we try to make the most of the 

opportunities that this lends us. 

None of this is of course possible without our fabulous staff team and many volunteers who give 

their time, energy and enthusiasm to keep the children at the centre of everything we do. I canΩt 

thank them all enough for their dedication to our school and federation. We are extremely fortunate 

to have such a great team and they work extremely hard. I know they will be taking a very well 

deserved break next week.  



As we break for the holidays, I would also like to say thank you to you, our parents and carers. We 

greatly appreciate the support you offer us, be it day to day with your children simply getting them 

into school, joining us for events or through supporting our PTA. You always cheer us on and we feel 

very blessed by this, however if there is ever anything you wish to raise, please do feel you can catch 

us on the gate or come in. WeΩre here to listen and support and want to work with you for the 

benefit of your children. 

Wishing you all a lovely and hopefully sunny half term holiday. 

With kindest regards 

Natalie Frey 

Robin Class 

 

Robins have had a fun & busy half term! Year one loved exploring our key text 'The Kids Book of 

Awesome Riddles' by Amanda Learmonth, as part of our poetry unit. The children were in fits of 

laughter, trying to work out what the riddles were and retelling them to Kingfisher class! The 

children planned & wrote 2 riddles of their own, complete with illustrations. We then collated these 

into a class book, which we shared with everyone during celebration worship.  

Reception have been excited to explore our key text Spinderella by Julia Donaldson and Sebastien 

Braun. They have counted to twenty with Spinderella & were excited to find out how all of the 

Spiders needed to learn their numbers in order to play football correctly! The children's writing is 

coming along beautifully, and they are using their phonics knowledge to help them form a sentence 

about a picture that they draw.  



In maths recently, the year one children have been exploring time. They have quickly picked up 

telling time to the hour and half past, recognising that the hour hand needs to be half way between 

each number. Reception have been looking at first, then and now & exploring subtraction sentences 

within 5 and then beyond. Robins have taken a love for times tables, and can often be heard singing 

along to the Numberblocks 'heroes with zeroes' (10x table), along with the songs for 2x, 5x and even 

the 4x tables! 

We thoroughly enjoyed our visit to Malvern & were so proud to win 'Best School Garden', along with 

St Briavels. The children had a lovely time exploring the school gardens, the Leaf Creative's Jungle 

themed dome and the STEM area. We finished off our trip with a well deserved ice-cream. 

I hope you all have a lovely half term break. 

Claire Marfell 

Robins & Year 3 Visit Malvern! 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

King Charles III Coronation Celebrations 


